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President of the European Parliament 

 

Ms Cecilia Wikstrom, MEP 
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        Athens, June 26 2018 

Mr. President, 

Ms Rapporteur, 

 

I wish to hereby thank you over your letter of June 7, 2018 regarding the European 

Parliament’s negotiating position on the Dublin Regulation reform. 

Undoubtedly, the migration crisis has placed EU member states - and , by extension, EU 

institutional  bodies as well - to an extremely difficult position, thus making thereform of the 

Common European Asylum System (CEAS) an absolute necessity. 

In this frame, we would like to acknowledge the European Parliament’s important efforts in 

finding commonly acceptable solutions, by submitting proposals for a realistic and 

operational European asylum system, which is, moreover, resilient to future challenges. 

As you are well aware, my country is among the top four  “frontline” EU member-states 

receiving the largest number of asylum applications in the EU. It is our view that, given the 

current state of affairs, a sustainable system, based on a fairer distribution of burden and 

sharing of responsibility among member-states, as well as on the fundamental principle of 

solidarity, is an absolute and urgent necessity, in order to guarantee the cohesion of the 

European project, while managing effectively a crucial issue, such as migration. 

Establishing a permanent, automatic and binding allocation mechanism, as well as alleviating 

the burden of member states of first entry, , are two elements of paramount importance 

included in the European Parliament’s proposals. 

The assessment of the cases to be subject to allocation is one of the core points of the 

current dialogue conducted under the Bulgarian Presidency, in view of the European Council 

forthcoming meeting. Moreover, the European Parliament’s proposal regarding inclusion-

without thresholds - in the allocation mechanism of all asylum seekers/applicants, whose 

claims are not manifestly ill-founded is of utmost importance. . We hope that this position 

shall be retained during the trilogue process among EU institutional bodies. 

Looking forward to the success of efforts undertaken towards achieving a commonly 

accepted agreement on this issue of critical importance, I wish to assure you that your letter 

has received the appropriate attention of the Hellenic Parliament’s competent Committees 

and MPs. 

With sentiments of deep esteem, 

 

            Nikolaos Voutsis 



 


